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A concept sacred to surveyors and landowners alike is that the undistrubed monument will always be 
honored as the “true” corner. Will that always be the case?  Should we worry about the possibility that, 
in the future, finding or replacing a missing corner will not be needed because “we have the coordinates 
of the point”? 
 
As many know, I have worked for the Southeastern Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission (SEWRPC) 
on various project for over 25 years.  My most recent participation was focused on addressing the 
question of “Monuments versus Coordinates.”  The SEWRPC published a report dated November 1, 
2017 defending the sanctity of the undisturbed monument. Will that report answer the question now 
and for all time or are there reasons, maybe in addition to those identified in the report, for on-going 
discussion of the issue? 
 
A copy of the SEWRPC Executive Director’s statement as printed in the report is included herein and a 
pdf file of the full report is available at:  
 

http://www.sewrpc.org/SEWRPCFiles/Publications/TechRep/tr-059-substitution-of-coordinates-
for-monuments.pdf   
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